Administration Building
7776 Lake Street

River Forest River Forest, IL 60305
Public Schools ' 708-771-8282
March 9, 2021
Todd Moore Communicated via email to: tdmoorel30@gmail.com

Dear Mr. Moore:

This letter is in response to your electronic Freedom of Information Action (FOIA) request received in my
office on March 2, 2021.

Request: 1) “RECORDS REQUESTED:
1. Any findings/reports from the Community Advisory Panel (CAP)
Response: Please See Attached.
2. Any findings/reports from Rush University Medical Center Consulting partnership
Response: Please See Attached.

3. Any findings/reports/discussions amongst BoE members and the D90 Superintendent and

staff

Response: Please See Attached.

4. Any findings/reports/discussions between D90 Staff & Superintendent/D90 BoE, and the
Teacher’s union

Response: Please See Attached.

5. Any findings/reports/discussions with regard to facilities requirements to enable in-
person learning and commitments on the part of D90 to upgrade facility safety measures

Response: Please See Attached.
As Superintendent of the District, I am responsible for granting and denying the requests for records under
the Freedom of Information Act. Please be aware that this response to your request is pursuant to my
understanding of your FOIA request.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Edward / Condon, Ph.D.
Superintendent

Excellence in Education: A Continuing Tradition



From: Todd Moore tdmoore130@gmail.com
Subject: RE: D90 learning decision process i
Date: March 1, 2021 at 4:12 PM
To: Ed Condon condone@district90.org

Dr. Condon,

I've now had a chance to read through the presentation you attached (in between
work, having kids home each afternoon and family life, it was a challenge to get to
it) and it seems it was just an outline for what you must have talked through at the
BoE meeting in January. ‘

| was really expecting a more robust presentation that would include the details of
the entire situation, and | must say it did not meet my expectations.

In the absence of a product that will spell out the “why” of the decision making
process, as we discussed, please consider this my official FOIA request for
materials related to all decisions made with respect to the 2020-21 school year and
remote, in-person and blended learning. Specifically, I'd like to initially request the
following:

1. Any findings/reports from the Community Advisory Panel (CAP)

2. Any findings/reports from Rush University Medical Center Consulting
partnership

3. Any findings/reports/discussions amongst BoE members and the D90
Superintendent and staff

4. Any findings/reports/discussions between D90 Staff & Superintendent/D90
BoE, and the Teacher’s union

5. Any findings/reports/discussions with regard to facilities requirements to
enable in-person learning and commitments on the part of D90 to upgrade
facility safety measures

Thank you for your quick response to this FOIA request.
Respectfully,

Todd Moore



